October 12, 2021

Board Meeting October 11, 2021


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
OCTOBER 11, 2021
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held on Monday, October 11, 2021 at 6:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees Michael Archer, James Buck, Troy Ganton and Josh Walz.  Absent:  none. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  Opened at 6:02 Rod Hatcher of E. Court in Spring Arbor expressed concern that the list of voters is current and the integrity of the list is intact.  Al Sorenson of Horton Road in Spring Arbor also expressed his concern but after seeing the way the elections and post-election audits he feels that the election workers here are doing their best.  Closed at 6:10
Reports:  Fire Chief Tim McEldowney reported that total runs are still up and are on track for surpassing 2020.  He has two firefighters in the Medical First Responders class.  He asked again to have us all recruit more firemen. The drivers training was completed and he was pleased with the abilities of all the firefighters especially the newest firefighters. County Commissioner Earl Poleski reported that the County has found a new equalization director.  The County Commissioner reapportionment has been set and the district for Spring Arbor, Concord, Hanover and Pulaski has remained the same.
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Archer to approve the disbursements for the month of September 2021 (including taxes) totaling $4,344,707.82.  Roll Call: 7 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Walz and seconded by Stonestreet to approve the payment of monthly invoices totaling $289,202.51 Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Archer to approve the Regular Board minutes of September 13, 2020 and the Special Board meeting of September 20, 2021.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Walz to accept the following items under the consent agenda, the General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for September 30, 2021; the Public Safety Report for September, 2021 and the Cash Summary as of September 30, 2021.  Approved. 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:   Dave Herlein reported that Cox and Mathews is going to be done soon. Teft Road Trail is nearing completion.  Audit report was distributed to the board for study. We received the first ARPA payment and the first report to the state is now due April, 2022.  In November, he would like to set a committee of 2 board members and two constituents to work on ideas for the use of the ARPA money.  
NEW BUSINESS:  NONE
Public and Board Comment:   Alice Hatcher of E. Court requested information for the November elections.  Josh Walz asked about home fire extinguisher disposal.  Julia Stonestreet invited anyone who has election questions to call and she will do her best to answer.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 6:42 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the November 8, 2021 regular board meeting
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